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Suggestions In Support of Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff), by and through Counsel, and in support of the Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement filed in this case, states as follows:

1.
Initially, the Staff took the position that certain conditions and safeguards were necessary before the proposed transaction was approved by the Commission.  The Staff’s primary concern in this case was directed towards ensuring against any potential “detriment” to the ratepayers of the State of Missouri.

2.
Through the process of negotiation, the Staff believes that it obtained enough safeguards memorialized in the Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement (Stipulation) to warrant approval of the asset sale transaction.  This pleading will attempt to briefly highlight several items in the Stipulation that the Staff believes justifies approval of the Stipulation by the Commission.

Acquisition Premium and Other Conditions


Through the negotiation process, the Missouri-American Water Company (MAWC) agreed not to seek recovery of any acquisition premium associated with the purchase of Cedar Hill’s assets as part of this case or any future proceeding.  However, MAWC reserved the right to seek recovery of an acquisition premium as to any acquisition other than Cedar Hill in the future.   


The agreement not to seek recovery of the acquisition premium associated with the purchase of the assets of Cedar Hill was the primary concern of the Staff and the Office of Public Counsel (OPC).  By agreeing not to seek recovery of this premium, and in conjunction with other commitments made by MAWC, such as completing the Sand Creek Wastewater Treatment facility by December 31, 2005, and agreeing to continue to bill the former customers of Cedar Hill under the same provisions of Cedar Hill’s current Commission approved tariff until MAWC’s next general rate case, the Staff felt that “no detriment” to the ratepayers of Missouri would occur as a result of this transaction as negotiated and constructed by agreement of the parties.


WHEREFORE, based upon all the foregoing reasons, the Staff believes the Stipulation has adequately addressed the concerns of the Staff and is a document that offers protection to the ratepayers of Missouri.  Thus, the Staff respectfully requests that the Commission approve the Stipulation filed in this case.
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